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As we reflect on 2024, I am proud to present this years annual report, highlighting our department’s dedication,
progress and unwavering commitment to protecting lives and property. This year has brought challenges and
opportunities that have tested our resilience and strengthened our resolve.
Our firefighters have continued to demonstrate professionalism and bravery in every call they respond to.
Whether combating structure fires, responding to emergency medical calls, natural disasters or providing a
community outreach, their dedication is the backbone of our department.

In 2024, we enhanced our training programs, ensuring our personnel remain prepared for evolving emergency
scenarios. We invested in new equipment and technology to improve response times and efficiency.
Additionally, our department expanded community partnerships, reinforcing fire safety education and disaster

preparedness efforts.
None of this would be possible without the continued support of our elected officials, county administration,
our community and the families of our firefighters. Your trust enable us to fulfill our mission.

Looking ahead, we remain committed to excellence, safety and service. We will continue to seek new ways to
enhance our operations, support our persornel and build strong relationships with the community we proudly

Serve.

Thank you to our LCFR staff, our elected officials, county leadership and community stakeholders for your
unwavering support. It is an honor to lead this department and I look forward to another year of progress and

service.

Billy Young
Fire Chief

Lowndes County Fire Rescue




